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We all know Hitler was an evil individual, that’s obvious.
However, I’m going to discuss the more subtle, interpersonal
things that show how the man’s thinking was severely clouded.
(Or perhaps ‘the lizard’s thinking’ for those into conspiracy
theories). Why? Because the smaller things often get
overlooked, due to the huge atrocities he was infamous for,
such as starting all out war, and such. Plus, some of the
stuff he said was so crazy it was actually kind of funny,
making it ideal for me to write about. Don’t believe me? Read
on...

We start things off with the quote that has stuck with me the
most. It goes (something) like this: ’People want to feel
terror and to be totally submissive’. That’s a weird one,
isn’t it? I certainly don’t want to feel terror, or know
anyone who does. In fact, I would go to great lengths to avoid
the feeling. Maybe I misheard the quote as ‘people DON’T want
to feel terror...’ That would make sense, but it’s kind of
obvious. Why would anyone say THAT? After doing some checking,
the dictator did indeed say the former. Maybe he said that as
part of Germany’s social conditioning. For example, ‘I’m going
to constantly scare the shit out of you with endless ranting,
and I know this sounds crazy... But you’ll love it! :D’
Something like that. Everyone believes him, and he gets put
into a position of huge power.

Moving on, we have: ‘If you tell a big enough lie and tell it
frequently enough, it will be believed.’ Sounds about right.
Ok, here is another weird one: ‘I follow my life with the
precision and security of a sleep walker’. What the FUCK does
that mean? He keeps bumping into things? Maybe he
unconsciously opens the fridge at night and takes out some
snacks, only to find he’s put on a little weight in the
morning? I can only speculate. And how can you follow your
life? That one has me truly stumped. However, this one
actually makes sense, in a way: ‘How fortunate for governments
that the people they administer don’t think’. Easy to
understand, but evidently, he was wrong. I for one, am onto
you.

Here’s yet another crazy one: ‘The great masses of the people
will more easily fall victims to a big lie than to a small
one.’ What? Why? You can’t just say things like that without
giving examples. Which of the following lies about me would
you believe?: ‘I invented the Welsh language’, or ‘I’ve never
eaten two apples in a day, before’. Whilst false, you would
believe the second one, wouldn’t you? Of course you would.
Next up, we have ‘who says I am not under the special
protection of God?’ You serious? Ever heard of ‘thou shalt not
kill’? Imagine God’s horror at the whole genocide thing. I'm
sure that God never would have imagined he would have had to
create such an insane eleventh commandment all those years
ago. ‘Thou shalt not commit genocide... Na... No one would
ever do that’, God must have thought.
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Ok, one more. ‘Anyone who sees and paints a sky green and
fields blue ought to be sterilised’. Jesus Christ, is there
anyone this guy did like? I understand disliking political
opponents and maybe people who look at you funny, so do I, but
what’s wrong with a little artistic innovation? Is that really
so offensive? Just imagine a day in Hitler’s life. He gets out
of bed, and then ‘AAAARGH!!! The sheets are the wrong
colour!!!!’ He looks out the window and then ‘AAAAARGGGH!!!!
The sky is the wrong shade of blue, it’s more grey than
blue!!!! AAAARGGHH!!!' Etc., etc. If that was really his
mindset, I guess it was inevitable that he started WW2.

Ok, I think that’s enough. Hopefully if you previously liked
Hitler, I have shown to you what he really was, and you now
will be donating your copy of Mein Kampf to the local
library’s silly section. If you thought there was a global
Jewish conspiracy to take over the world (and not a German
one), maybe now you’ve seen the light. Maybe you have come to
the conclusion that whilst Jews such as Amir Blumenfeld may be
annoying in a funny kind of way, they are in no way evil. If
that’s the case, give yourself a pat on the back and treat
yourself to a fun dreidel based game. And that’s all, from me!
Byeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeee.


